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Dear Pastor and Friends,

Nancy and I thank you for your prayers for Nancy’s mom and dad. Her 
dad is doing much better.  We praise the Lord for His wonderful grace 
and healing.  As many of you know, we came to North Carolina at the 
end of February due to her dad’s health needs.  We are still in North 
Carolina and are helping them prepare for their move to a retirement/
assisted living community in Elon, N.C.  They are next on the list and 
could soon receive the phone call to move.  Please pray that the house 
will sell soon, but in God’s timing - not ours, so that we may return to the 
field as soon as possible.  Pray also that the transition for them will go 
smoothly and that God will use them at this retirement community for 
His honor and glory.  We praise the Lord for the many who helped them 
before we arrived, and continue to support them as they make this 
transition. 
The ministry in Delta continues and we praise the Lord for the many 
there that have stepped up to see that the work continues. We praise the 
Lord for the faithfulness of His people.  There are two men who drive 
200 miles round trip to preach on Sundays.  One of the men in the church 
is teaching in the Wednesday evening service.  Please continue to keep 
the people there in your prayers, as well as for the safety of those who 
travel back and forth to preach on Sundays.  I ask that you especially 
keep in your prayers one of our shut-ins that we visited daily.  She has 
developed some serious health issues and is now in an assisted living 
center.  We try to call her every day to encourage her.  Often she is more 
of an encouragement to us instead.  Several of our friends or contacts in 
Delta have had either sickness or an accident affect their lives recently.  
We pray that God will use this time to open their eyes to see their need of 
salvation.
We thank you all for your prayers and support as well as the many words 
of encouragement and understanding as we honor and support Nancy’s 
parents.       
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